
Harper Junior High School

Band Boosters Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, February 24, 2009

I. Call to Order


· The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m.

· The minutes from the January 2009 meeting were distributed. A motion was made and seconded to approve these minutes. All were in favor, thus the motion passed unanimously.

II. Event & Meeting Updates – Barbara Celli
· Barbara is 90% certain that Harper’s “Picnic in the Park” event will be held on Wednesday, April 22nd, although she is still waiting for final confirmation. The event will highlight Harper students in the Davis community. Harper’s musicians (band, orchestra, and chorus) have been invited to perform, and student clubs and leaders will also be offered the opportunity to take part in the event. Principal Ingles contacted Harper’s art teacher to ask if she would like to display some of her students’ work at the event. There will be two musical stages set up at the market that evening: one near the carousel (where Harper is scheduled to perform), and one near the fountains (where a Dixieland/bluegrass band is scheduled to perform). The two groups will take turns performing for 25 minutes out of each hour.

· Laure Lee pointed out that Harper’s secondary bands concert, in which the Advanced Band performs with DHS, is scheduled for April 21st, the evening before the proposed date for “Picnic in the Park.” She expressed her preference to not have her kids out two school nights in a row. Barbara understands and pointed out that it is still yet to be determined which of Harper’s musicians will perform. She also said their choices of dates were very limited.

· Barbara attended DSOMA’s last meeting led by Hiram Jackson on February 22nd, and found it to be somewhat confusing. Hiram said DSOMA is trying to determine what the group should do with the extra $35,000 that was donated after the initial $200,000 had already been turned over to the District. Angelo Moreno saw the need for additional video productions after the “Save Our Schools” campaign made use of an orchestral video. DSOMA would like to use $5,000 of the $35,000 to make a video production for future fundraising efforts. Hiram said they are seeking feedback for direction and content of the video. Barbara told those at the February 22nd meeting that her goal was to gain information that she could take back to the HBB, and she was not in a place to make decisions without having clear information. There was consensus amongst all present at the DSOMA meeting that there is great value in having regular meetings with representatives from all of the Davis schools. Hiram said he plans to hold another meeting in a month or two. Claire Leflore spoke to a DSOMA representative recently who told her that they are having a difficult time putting a group together.

· Parents at the HBB meeting questioned whether or not DSOMA has the authority to spend any of the remaining money in this manner, and also questioned what the goal of the video is going to be. Several parents suggested that DSOMA has a responsibility to the donors to save the money for the next fundraising effort, which is what Hiram initially suggested would happen, rather than put $5,000 towards a video. The money was initially raised with the intention that it would directly support the music teachers and classrooms. Several parents agreed that spending money on a promotional video is not an appropriate use of the funds, and is not true to DSOMA’s original intention. It was suggested that more discussion needs to take place before a decision such as this should be made. Barbara told Hiram she would bring feedback from tonight’s HBB meeting back to him. Claire suggested everyone should phone or email Hiram with their opinions on the matter. 

III. Treasurer’s Report – Lynne Rumery
· Lynne distributed and presented the Treasurer’s report covering the period from January 27, 2009 (the date of the last HBB meeting) to February 24, 2009. Copies of this report are available upon request.

· To date, $8,200 has been collected from the 119 students planning to attend the upcoming field trip to Six Flags. Ken has three students who have said they are not going to attend, and he has still not heard from 10 students, but he thinks these 10 are also not likely to go. Payments of $2,807 to “Music in the Parks” and $3,571.55 to the bus company are due soon. A deposit of $3,000 has already been paid toward the busses. The total cost of the field trip will be $9,378. HBB will need to pay approximately $1,178 towards the field trip for the amount above and beyond the $8,200 that has been collected from the band families. 

· A motion was made and seconded to approve payment for two invoices: $887.20 to J.W. Pepper for new sheet music, and $31.25 for drum repairs. All were in favor, thus the motion passed unanimously.

IV. Band Director’s Report – Ken Bower
· Ken said it would require a large amount of effort to get all three bands to the “Picnic in the Park” event slated for April 22nd. He is considering asking for volunteers from all three bands to play, and will possibly create one combined group from all who volunteer to play.

· In class Ken is currently preparing the students for the upcoming Bands Festival, and the students have been working on sight-reading.

· Jazz Band will likely not be offered at Harper next year. Ken is considering holding a combo jazz class before school (considered zero period), although he is not certain he wants to teach this early in the day. It would also increase his work load by 10% if he were to teach an additional period. Claire Leflore asked why Harper does not offer four band classes, as Holmes does. Ken answered that he and Jeff DuPertuis both spend 40% of their time at the elementary schools, whereas Clyde Quick spends 20% of his time there, thus freeing up his time to offer the additional class at Holmes. Ken has not yet asked Principal Ingles if he can offer a 4th band class, but he plans to discuss it with her soon. Ken would be happy to teach four classes at Harper, however he is also protective of the elementary music program since that it how the interest in music is cultivated. Ken suggested that Martin Brunelle could possibly help out with first period at Harper or at the elementary schools. Martin currently substitute teaches at Harper when the need arises. Ken pointed out that the orchestra student-to-teacher ratio is much lower than the band ratio. Claire Leflore said she will schedule to meet with Principal Ingles soon to discuss this issue.

· Laure Lee said interim Principal Zena Ingles has been offered and accepted the permanent position as Principal at Harper starting next school year. Matt Duffy will also continue on as Vice Principal.

· Ken said he might need help with transportation on March 8th when the Jazz Band performs at the “Young at Arts” Festival at the Davis Art Center.

· Ken thanked Anula Drown for agreeing to coordinate the Bands Festival on March 28th. Anula said she would like to get the schedule for the Festival up on the HBB website, and Jody Graf agreed to get that done. Anula said the expected expenditures for the event include costs for nametags, labels, and copies. Ken said all copies can be made on the copier in Harper’s office.

· Ken does not yet have the audition music for DHS’s Symphonic and Jazz Bands. He normally gets that from Mr. Lange about one week ahead of time, at which time he will be able to distribute it to the students.

· The Jazz Band will perform at Harper’s Open House scheduled for March 31st. The band program normally sets up an information table at this event.

· Ken said the bands will perform at a high school in Vacaville on the way down to Six Flags on May 2nd. He will need five chaperones for this event. He will likely ask the students to wear a solid colored t-shirt that day instead of their typical concert attire. 

V. Adjourn
· The meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.
· The next Band Boosters meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 24th.

These minutes were respectfully submitted by Joyce Boulanger, Secretary of the Harper Band Boosters.
